
 

PUBLIC NOTICE  
Transform 66 Inside the Beltway Project 

Arlington County, City of Falls Church and Fairfax County 
  

The Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT), in partnership with 
the Virginia Department of Rail and Public Transportation (DRPT), 
proposes to convert I-66 inside the Beltway between I-495 (the Capital 
Beltway) and Rosslyn, to variably-priced toll lanes and extend the 
existing a.m. and p.m. High Occupancy Vehicle (HOV) periods from a 
2.5-hour window to a 4-hour window between 5:30 a.m. and 9:30 a.m. 
traveling eastbound and 3:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. traveling westbound 
to better manage the travel demand in the corridor. Beginning in 2017, 
Single Occupancy Vehicles (SOVs) will be allowed to use the lanes 
during the restricted hours by paying a toll, and vehicles with two or 
more occupants (HOV-2+) will not be tolled. Beginning in 2021, which 
is consistent with the opening of the express lanes project along I-66 
outside the beltway, both SOVs and vehicles with two occupants (HOV-
2) will be required to pay a toll to use the lanes, and HOV-3+ will not be 
tolled. 
 
In accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and 
23 CFR 771, a Categorical Exclusion (CE) has been prepared in 
cooperation with the Federal Highway Administration for an electronic 
tolling system under the federal Value Pricing Pilot Program. In 
compliance with the National Historic Preservation Act, Section 106 and 
36 CFR Part 800, information concerning the potential effects of the 
proposed project on properties listed in or eligible for listing in the 
National Register of Historic Places is also provided in the 
environmental document.   
 
Review the environmental documentation on the project website, 
www.Transform66.org, or at the VDOT Northern Virginia District Office 
located at 4975 Alliance Drive, Fairfax, Virginia, 22030. Please call 
ahead at 800-FOR-ROAD (800-367-7623) or TTY/TDD 711 to ensure 
the availability of appropriate personnel to answer your questions. 
 
Submit your written comments about the environmental document by 
April 15, 2016 to Amanda Baxter, Special Projects Development 
Manager, at the address noted above or by e-mail to 
Transform66@VDOT.Virginia.gov. Please reference “Transform 66 
Inside the Beltway” in the subject line.  
  
VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs 
and activities in accordance with Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act 
of 1964. If you need more information or special assistance for persons 
with disabilities or limited English proficiency, contact VDOT’s Civil Rights 
at 703-259-1775  or TTY/TDD 711. 
 

State Project: 0066-96A-358, P101 (UPC: 107371) 

                                                                                                                                                                               
 


